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Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

We are an official chapter of the Model T Ford Club 

of America and membership is encouraged.  Dues 

are $40 per year and includes the Vintage Ford          

Magazine and  free admission to the museum among 

other things.  Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 996 
Richmond, IN  47375-0996 

765 855 5248  or email susan@mtfca.com 

THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE 

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE 

I guess someone has to “supervise”….good job ladies 
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Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books and other media 
ready to check out from our library.   There 
is a list of everything we have which can be  
accessed from our website 
 
                RECENTLY UPDATED 
 

 www.tinlizziesofabq.com 
or 

call Mark Dominguez at 505 264 9970 

Hospitality Corner April 2017 

Thinking of You card was sent to Medora Gaines, a Get-Well 
card was sent to Rose Ross regarding her recent brain     
tumor surgery and a sympathy card to Bill & Donna Hansen 
in the passing of his father. 
 

Please let me know if/when you hear of something 

Thank you, Linda 

2017 COMMITTEE CHAIRS       

Car Council Dave Merewether 505 881 0104 dmerewether@aol.com 

Email Donna Hansen 505 508 4589 donnahansen-home@comcast.net 

Historian Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com 

Hospitality Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Librarian Mark Dominguez 505  264 9970  mtford@q.com 

Meeting Refreshments Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Newsletter Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 505 883 3175 hinavarre!aol.com 

Program Coordinator Directors     

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 505 898 7700 dribblebit@comcast.net 

Telephone Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

TnVittles Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Web Master Mark Wing       & 
Bill Hansen 

505 271 8912 
505 508 8240 

msjbwing@msn.com                             
donnabillhansen@gmail.com 

 

2017 OFFICERS       

President Vaughn Rockafellow 505 410 7492 vrockafellow@aol.com 

Vice President Kirk Petersen 505 670 8978 susanandkirk@msn.com 

Secretary Jessica Lance 505 459 6553 jessicalance@hotmail.com 

Treasurer Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com 

        

2017 DIRECTORS       

Director Vern Willan 505 238 2028 willan10@msn.com 

Director Dave Ferro 850 508 7778 dferro541@aol.com 

Director Brian Dean 505 573 7024 malpais25@msn.com 

        Because we have so many new members and in an effort to learn everyone’s name, those of you who have a name badge PLEASE 
wear them on a regular basis to our meetings, breakfast, any “club function”.  If you would like to have a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let 
me know how you want your name to appear and if you would like a pin back or a magnet back and send your information to                         
lmrlulubell@juno.com or call Linda @ 505 459 5897.   

mailto:pandmdu@swcp.com
mailto:pandmdu@swcp.com
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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UP COMING EVENTS 

 
For a listing of all breakfast locations and additional 
information, see listing on page 5 
 
Saturday - April 15 Sock Hop (see page 8 for infor-
mation) 
 
Saturday - April 22 Fairwinds Retirement Center (see 
page 8 for information) 
 
Saturday - May 13 breakfast @ Owl Cafe  followed by 
tour to Lewis Antique Auto and Toy Museum  (see 
details below) 
 
Thursday -May 25 Tin Lizzie Fashion Show (see  infor-
mation below) 
 
September 28  thru October 1, 2017 -        Enchanted 
Loop Tour.  (see page 6 for more information) 
 

 

After breakfast, we will drive down Eubank Blvd to Old Hwy 66 and follow Old Hwy 66 to the Lewis Antique Auto and Toy Museum locat-
ed @ 905 US Route 66 E in Moriarty.  Many of our members know the owner of the museum, Archie Lewis. And of his museum which 
houses about 35 restored antique autos, ranging from a 1909 Ford Model T to 1950's Ford    Thunderbirds.  Among the highlights is a 
1915 Model T Touring Car that appeared in the 1969 movie “The Good Guys and the Bad Guys” starring Robert Mitchum and George Ken-
nedy.  There is also a 1927 Model T that was once owned by one of the cast members of the Lil' Rascals.  There is also a large collection of 
unrestored cars, including many Model T's.  The toy collection of 1,000 pieces are also related to vehicles, with Tonkas, Smith-Miller repli-
cas, Wyandotte replicas and model trains.  After touring the museum, members may return to Albuquerque or seek out some of the other 
Moriarty attractions, including the US Southwest Soaring Museum, the Moriarty Historical Society and Museum, or the Wildlife West Na-
ture Park near Edgewood. 
 
Both the Owl Cafe and the Lewis Auto Museum request an estimate of the number of persons who will be attending.  Please    
respond to Ann Merewether at amerewether.com or 505 710 2210 before May 10 if you plan to attend one or both of these         
activities. 

Fashion Show 
May 25, 2017 

By Lorna Azevedo 
  
We are having A Fashion Show at our May 25th meeting at the Vineyard.  It will be our program for the evening. 
 
The show will highlight fashions (& a bit of historical data) from the early 1900’s through the 1940’s. 
 
 There are a few slots left for additional models, so If you’d like to volunteer to be a model in the show, or help out in the dressing area, 
please call Lorna 898-7700. 

 
Hello again, Tin Lizzies! 
  
Can it possibly be April already?!  I can't believe it.  I was going to get 
so many things done this year!  Que sera, Que sera!! 
  
First, I want to ask everyone to keep Bill and Donna Hansen in your 
thoughts and prayers; Bill's dad passed away last week.  Many of us 
know what it's like to lose a parent - never easy no matter how old we 
may be. 
  
I want to thank everyone who came to the March meeting and invite 
feedback from anyone brave enough to e-mail me and run the risk of 
being put on a committee.  We've got a lot of good activities on the 
agenda, or close to it, for 2017, so please clear your calendars, quit 
your jobs (I wish!), and get ready for some Tin Lizzie fun.   
  
Spring tours have yet to be nailed down to exact dates, so get the old 
car ready to drive at a moment's notice.  I failed to bring it up at the 
meeting for fear of the meeting running too long, but it is time to 
schedule another Driver Training day for those who may not yet be 
Masters of the Wheel;  If anyone can suggest a large, open parking lot 
without too many things to run into, please pass along that infor-
mation. 
  
Looking forward to seeing you all at the April breakfast and the trek 
over to Double Eagle to see the Ford Tin Goose on the 8'th. 
  
Remember:  Do not use straight alcohol as anti-freeze!  You may end 
up with cirrhosis of the flivver!!  (I don't make this stuff up!) 
  
Vaughn, GHMM 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY !         

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:  Not only for our new members, but for everyone.  PLEASE let Marilyn 
Duncan know if you have a change in information.  She will update the membership roster accordingly 
and have a hardcopy available.  Welcome to all of our many new members . 

 

FYI:  Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your  Model T 
insured.  Check out Hagerty, JC Taylor and Classic Auto. 

 

FOR SALE: 

1925 short block $155.00, 1926 block $160.00, 1926 block & hogs head $195.00, aluminum hogs head 
with pedals $175.00,  1926/27 three transmission bands with demountable ears $95.00, 1926/27 NOS 
original band lining sets $49.99, transmission triple gear set $175.00, driven gear & key $45.00 Please 
contact John Hayne @ 505 294 4434 

Speedster Project $2,000 OBO looking for a good home within the Tin Lizzies -  stock engine = mid 20’s,        
26 -27 frame, set 26 -27 wire wheels including hubs, dropped front axle, complete rebuilt Ruckstell rear 
end, steering column, gas tank, hood, radiator & headlights.  Basically a complete running gear is      
available.  For more information please contact Larry Azevedo @ 505 410 1909 or Orlando Ortega @ 
575 760 8149 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!         

Bernice Young 4.4 

Steve Suttle 4.4 

Tom Miles 4.5 

Jocelyn Bauer 4.7 

Gerald Hash 4.9 

Ken Rowland 4.13 

Bob Jackson 4.14 

Lorna Azevedo 4.16 

Bill Barnhouse 4.18 

Mollie Cunningham 4.18 

Scott Stuart 4.26 

Joe Fellin 4.27 

Herbert & Pat Padgett 4.26 

Coming together is a beginning; Keeping together is progress; Working together is success.       Henry Ford 
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email         

lmrlulubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you have chosen the location!   

T n Vittles 2017       

Date Hosted By Place   

1/14 Bob & Robbi Ross 66 Diner @ 1405 Central NE  thank you 

2/11 Rose Ross Weck's @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna)  thank you 

3/11 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Sopa's @ 1700 Bosque Farms Blvd (hwy 47) in Bosque Farms thank you  

4/8 Tom & Cathy Miles Golden Corral @ 5207 San Mateo NE  thank you 

5/13 Dave & Ann Merewether Owl Cafe  @ 2 Hotel Circle (I 40 & Eubank)    

6/10 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place)   

7/8 Mark & Susan Wing tba   

8/12 Vern & Pat Willan tba   

9/9  Larry & Lorna Azevedo Hansen Rd (their house) 12 noon luncheon    

10/14 Bill & Donna Hansen Pueblo Harvest Cafe  @ 2401 12th Street (I40)   

11/11  Phil & Jessica Lance tba   

December  No Breakfast No Breakfast   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED  

Meeting Refreshments 2017       

Date Provided By Provided By   

1/26 President Vaughn Vice President Kirk thank you 

2/23 Dave & Ann Merewether Al & Marilyn Schwanke thank you 

3/23 Betty Housholder Donna & Bill Hansen thank you 

4/27 Tom & Cathy Miles  Phil & Jessica Lance   

5/25 Marilyn Duncan Robbi Ross   

6/22 Mark & Susan Wing     

7/27       

8/24 ice cream social ice cream social   

9/21     date changed due to Red River Tour 

10/26       

11/16 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to Thanksgiving on the 
23rd  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   

SOME FOOD FOR THOUGHT:  HAVE YOU CONSIDERED PUTTING TOGETHER A LITTLE TOUR/EXCURSION 
 AFTER HOSTING A BREAKFAST.   



PAGE   6 

 

Enchanted Loop Tour:  September 28 thru October 1, 2017 
 
We will travel to Red River on Thursday, September 28 and check in at the Riverside Lodge in Red River (unless you are   
taking an RV).  We will be touring on Friday and Saturday and will return home on    Sunday, October 1.  Therefore, you need 
to make your reservation for 3 nights starting on Thursday, September 28. 
 
Here is the lodge information: 
Call 1 800 432 9999 for reservations.  We are receiving the low seasonal rates and there are several   options for lodge rooms 
including 2 person units, 3, 4, etc. 
 
When you call to make your reservation, you can pick and choose what you want. Two person units 2C, 8C, 9C, 21C - 27C, 
24C and 30C range in price from $70 to $89 per night.  Four person units 10C, 11C, 3C, 4C - 7C, 12C - 19C range in price from 
$86 to $118 per night.  Five person units 25C, 29C, 31C and 23C are $128 and six 6      person units 22C, 23C, 29C and 31C are 
$138 per night.  Lodge rooms 1L through 8L range from $63 to $89 per night and the Aspen Suites 14A through 16A range 
from $102 to $121 per night. 
 
We will be able to park our trailers just north of Independence Street in a public lot, a short walk from the lodge.  No pets are 
allowed and all the rooms are non-smoking. Smoking is allowed on balconies  outside. 
 
Mention the Tin Lizzies when you make your reservation.  You will be required to make a  deposit either by check or credit 
card for two nights.  For more information about the lodge in Red River click on this link: http://www.redriver-nm.com 
 
Once you have made your reservation, please let me know by email at dribblebit@comcast.net so I can keep track of how 
many people will be on the tour.  In your email note the room you have reserved.    Also, let me know if you are taking an RV 
and not making a room reservation. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       New member Eddie is getting right into the swing of things 

For those of you who do not know, this is Mark…..he is the one 
behind the scenes taking pictures at most of our functions 

http://www.redriver-nm.com/
http://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00003RG0:001OV4iN00002iPr&count=1484589375&randid=2103872124&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=2103872124
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Do you have a passion for real old cars?  Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just like to talk 
about old cars?  If so, come visit the Horseless  Carriage Club of America HCCA—Albuquerque Chapter on the 4th   
Tuesday of each month 7 pm at Ortega’s located @ 3671 Wyoming NE.  Call John Hayne 505 294 4434 for more        
information.   

Now I wonder just what she is going to do with that Can anyone guess what Al is doing???? 

                                                    Hey, I thought it was suppose to be a work party……. 
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Sock Hop!!! 

By Lorna Azevedo 

 Please join us for a fun evening April 15, 6:00 P.M. til ???? 

We are going Back To The Future & hosting a “Sock Hop” event in the Azevedo’s barn to celebrate all the birthdays in 2017!! This means 
YOU! 

Wear your 50’s garb (poodle skirts, petticoats, jeans rolled up, oxfords, white t-shirts, pony tails, etc., & we’ll twist the night away!! 

Enter a foosball contest, hula hoop, bubble gum blowing, lip sync, karaoke & more!! 

 Water & lemonade will be provided, so if you prefer a different libation, please bring it along with an appetizer, because we will probably 
work up an appetite!! 

Our address is 209 Hansen Rd, Corrales…call if you need directions! 

 Please RSVP to Lorna 898-7700 

On Saturday April 22nd from 10am to 2pm the Fairwinds Retirement Center located at 920 Riverview  
Drive SE Rio Rancho, NM 87124 is having a Family Fun Day and would like to have the Tin Lizzies at  
their car show.  Lunch will be provided.  We have been going to this event for the last 2 years and have a great time.  Great food and enter-
tainment - fun for all. You can bring your family and friends. 
 
I will be there at 9:30am. So please save the date. If you can bring your car email me at  mtford@q.com. 
Thank you,  
Mark Dominguez 

Garage Gossip (Azevedo, May ’07) 

It’s Easy! 

Last weekend we hauled our Speedster out to the Arizona Speedster Run. This year it was held in Prescott. Our son (David),             
daughter-in-law (Renee) and grandson (Derek) drove up from Mesa to participate with us. This was Renee’s first interaction with a 
Model T activity. David acted as mechanic until the first potty stop (I always call them potty stops because that’s usually what you have 
to do first - Model T’s are great at keeping the bladder shook up and active). Renee switched to mechanic at the stop and promptly lost 
the keys to their modern car, thus assuring a seat next to me as mechanic for the rest of the day.  

Always wanting to initiate a new driver into our Model T ranks, especially one that’s not retired, I started to work on her as we were 
driving. Here’s how the conversation went:   

(Me): “This car is really not hard to drive, don’t worry about the three pedals on the floor, plus a throttle, plus the Ruckstell shifter, plus 
the hand brake. You just push this one down when you want to go and then let it out later. You can use any of the three pedals for a  
panic stop.”  

(Her): “Huh?” 

(Me:): “What?” 

(Her): “Forget it, I’m barely hanging on and I don’t like the road flashing by so quickly.” 

Well, we continued to drive on the Speedster run and about 25 miles from the end I had actually got her to start seriously thinking 
about trying to drive. Unfortunately, about that time we heard a loud rattle from under the hood and she decided “No driving for me”. It 
was just my water pump pulley giving up the ghost after 80+ years of dependable service. I had been complaining about the cool    
weather all day and now I was happy about it! We cruised into the finish line without a fan or water pump and the T kept its cool. I’ll 
have to try another time to get her in the driver’s seat. 

http://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/5?session_redirect=true&userinfo=89b7b1a3caa7f4dd3954e723b6f088cf&count=1490618858&cf=sp&randid=776734791
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8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 
SALES: 1-800-950-6529  |  SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016 

 

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY  SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES  FOR MANY YEARS.    

PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR. 

 

 

        

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 
SALES: 1-800-673-9935  |  SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935 

     JoAn giving Danielle a pink tool bag  

              Some future Model T drivers ????? 

       On display  @ Rich Ford while working 

       Looks like trouble ……. 

http://www.rich-ford.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING MINUTES 
March 23, 2017 
Call meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order at 7:00 p.m.   
Pledge of Allegiance/Welcome 
Introduce Guests and New Members, Guests: Vernon Houston, Bill Robinson, Barbara Jaramillo, and Steve Kranz. 
Officers present: Vaughn Rockafellow, Kirk Peterson, Jessica Lance, Marilyn Duncan 
Board of Directors present: Brian Dean, Dave Ferro, Vern Willan 
Approval of minutes of last meeting (February 23th 2017) were approved as published in the March newsletter.  
 

President Vaughn Rockafellow announcements: 

Thank you for refreshments by Betty Housholder and Lorna and Larry Azevedo. Neil O’Brien for moving a car for an owner without a truck 
and trailer. Sharon Dominguez for completing the 2016 audit. The Tin Lizzie Annual Report for Non-Profit Corporations was filed with the 
NM Secretary of State and the fee was paid. After breakfast tours – possibly one Bernalillo at A Blast from the Past (Dustless Sandblasting 
Services) After the April 8th breakfast, we will convoy to the Tin Goose. 
Vice President Kirk Peterson Raffle items for this meeting are: Wrench set, Ford Medallion, Ladies lovely bath set 
Secretary’s Report Jessica Lance- advertisement for brakes by Larry Sidmore will be emailed to the club. 
Treasurer Report Marilyn Duncan reported on the financial health of the club. The Tin Lizzie Annual Report for Non-Profit Corporations 
was filed with the NM Secretary of State and the fee was paid. Memorial for Clarence Schritter progress is we have collected $770.  We have 
received a list from MTFCA and that has been forwarded to Clarence’s family so they can pick the item they would like.  Liability insurance 
verification has been established by MTFCA. Membership- We had 3 new members join in the last month total of 8 since January.  We      
received a National membership list and that has been updated with our internal list. 
 

Committee reports were as follows: 
NM Car Council- report Dave Merewether-last night they had an envelope stuffing parting including pizza!  They have a listing of         
upcoming car shows available NMCCCA website at www.nmcarcouncil.com.  
Email- Donna not available tonight, we need a backup emailer. 
Historian- Marilyn Duncan had no news to report.  
T 'n Vittles breakfast-Linda Riel, April breakfast will be hosted by Tom & Cathy Miles @ Golden Corral located 5207 San Mateo NE. 
Newsletter- Linda Riel is compiling the April newsletter needs information by Sunday March 26th. 
Hospitality- Linda Riel reported that a Birthday card to Don Lauritsen for Feb and sympathy card to Duane & Nita Nicholson on the passing 
of her brother. 
Telephone- Linda Riel reminded members, if someone would like to be called please let me know and if you rather me not call then please 
let me know. 
Meeting Refreshments- April 27 is Tom & Cathy Miles & still need someone else for this night and still have openings for July, September 
and October.  If anyone would like to step up to the "ignition switch" let me know. 
Librarian- Mark the Lizzy Librarian has many books and other media ready to check out. 
Website- Mark Wing/Bill Hansen. Mark has posted 2 work parties on 2/25/2017 & 2/4/2017 Rich Ford 3/6. 1768 unique visitors.  
Quartermaster Larry Azevedo reports a set of bands were used. 
MTFCA News- Meeting up in Billings, Montana. 4 candidates for Editor, review budget. 
Work Parties- Were held on 2/25/17- 3/4/17, Telephone truck needs maintenance, will schedule for the summer. 
State Fair- Take apart car will be both ladies and gents, Mark will now take over the planning of this event.  
 
Unfinished Business: 

1.  March T 'n' Vittles Vernon and JoAn Armstrong - Sopa's in Bosque Farms. 24 attended, 4 cars. 
2.  Rich Ford- 16 cars total and a low band rebuild for the Lance girls’ car took place in the parking lot. 
3.  Boy Scout Pinewood Derby - Bill Hansen and Steve Suttle attended.  
4.  Clarence's memorial service – Sharon, appreciates all the cars that attended, and support given during this time 
5.  Board Meeting was held at Brian Deans home. 
6.  Sandia - Bob Ross and Steve Suttle were there 2 T’s and 6 A’s attended.  Rides were given and the young people really appreciated 

the cars being there.  
7.  Picture Board - Brian Dean Picture board - We need 5x7 photos. Please email the file to Brian Dean. He would like every picture of   

every car.  Brian will send the images to a company that will print directly on the fancy poster board.  If you have any ideas,       
suggestions, for a program contact- Brian Dean, Dave Ferro, or Vern Willan.   

          8.  Chickasha, Okla. Pre-War Swap Meet "World's Largest Early Auto Meet" March 17 & 18, 2017, Larry found parts for Cole’s car.  
Mark       Wing bought and sold parts. Philip bought several items for girls’ car and for Zack’s speedster project. Philip told a story 
about the  model T manual/book that he bought for a great price of $5. Zack started to read it on the way home and was curious  if 
all books from that era started at page 50!!!  Kurt sold some items to Philip and Larry bought items from Mark.  We need to hold 
our own internal swap meet soon. 
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New Business: 

1.  Standing Rules are not By-Laws needs updating. 
Update Standing Rule #5 Read old Standing Rule. Consider deleting. Paul Duncan Motion to delete standing rule #5 and 

Bob Ross seconded, motion passed. 
Update Standing Rule #6 -Standing Rule that is No longer in use. Larry Azevedo motion to delete standing rule #6         

Sharon seconded, motion passed unanimous.  Substitute with “Upon the death of a member of the immediate family 
of a member of the club a one-time $50 donation will be made by the club, in the members’ name to the MTFCA    
museum..  The members name shall be added to the club memorial plaque.  

2.  Vern Houston from Socorro stated he needs help getting his car running. His friend Frank Lewark would like to explain to the 
club what is needed and Larry suggested a group restoration work day project.  A show of hands of those willing to help was 
vast. Vern reports that the cars needs help with upholstery and mechanics.  Parts have all be purchased including a wood kit 
and it is missing coils, Upholstery and seats. Larry will volunteer the space in his garage.  Needs volunteers to help put the door 
on, the top needs to be replaced.  Date will be coordinated between Frank, Vern and Larry. 

3.  Tom Miles is working on a 26 touring.  Will need help putting the car back together at a work party to be scheduled during the  
summer.   

4.  Brian Dean has for sale an English wheel, 36in slip roller, shrinker/stretcher, 36in bending brake 
  
Upcoming Events: 

April 8 -April T 'n' Vittles and visit the Tin Goose at Double Eagle Airport after breakfast.  Rides are $70 paid in advance and $75 if    

purchased at the site. Book signing will be at 10 am and 1 p.m. more info: flytheford.org or call 1-877-952-4395 

April 22 - Family Fun Day at Fairwinds Rio Rancho –Mark D 920 Riverview Dr. SE..  It is a retirement center. Lunch will be provided.  10 

am to 2 p.m.  A jazz band, Orbit, Mickey and Minnie will be there.  

April 15- 5:30 p.m. Lorna will have a sock hop in her barn.  1950’s is the style wear your poodle skirt and bring a dish, a foosball     

tournament, hula hoops, karaoke. 

May 25- Lorna’s Fashion Show Tin Lizzie FASHION SHOW, MAY 25th MEETING 

Please sign up for the period in which you’d like to be a model. If you don’t have an outfit, we can pool our resources to put something 

together! I can add or subtract models, if needed, so this is not in stone! Contact -Lorna 898-7700, dribblebit@comcast.net. The program 

will start 7:20 p.m. 

The Enchanted Loop Tour put together by the Azevado/Peterson Tour Planning Inc.  
Dates: Thursday, September 28 – October 1, 2017.  
Location: Red River, NM 
Tour Hotel: The Riverside in Red River. The lodge cabins have all been rented by the club 
3 couples are coming from Lincoln Nebraska.  45-50 people are signed up. We have the cabin section secured. $7 per person to have the 
living section. Mike Vaughn from Nebraska is bring a total of 3 model t’s, they will continue onto Chama on Oct 1 at the Chama riverbed 
lodge.  They have reservations for the parlor car #6.  Space is limited so book early.  
Tentative Day 1 will be a drive out to the Rio Grande Gorge.  We will have a banquet at a Restaurant at Brett’s at 5 p.m. 
Southern NM tour- September 2018- Tom MacGugan, Marilyn and Paul Duncan, Robbi & Bob Ross, & Dave Ferro are organizing a tour 
during fall 2018.  Kameron Peterson will be working with Tom MacGugan in Las Cruces and the Duncan’s, Ross’s & Dave will coordinate 
the Albuquerque side of it. Tentative tour will be Hwy 28 to Santa Teresa to the airplane Museum. All day tour to White Sands Missile 
Range Museum. Old Mesilla and lunch at La Posta. The heritage museum. Trip to Hatch on Hwy 85 and lunch at Sparky’s. Saturday 
downtown to the flea market. Tentative 5 day tour starting September 26, 2018.  Possible Hotels: Hilton Garden Inn @ $101 per night, 
plenty of parking room. 
Spring tours:  Jemez – Vaughn more info later, Edgewood/Tijeras-Duncan’s, Willan’s, B. Dean.  Would be a 1 day trip out to Edgewood 
then a picnic at Brian Deans home, then back home.  
May Breakfast, afterwards go to Archie Lewis’s place in Edgewood, details are being worked out.  
 
Raffle: Canadian Ford Wrench set- Larry Azevedo, Ford Medallion- JoAn Armstrong, Ladies lovely bath set- Dave Ferro 
Need to work on an updated Model T Vendor List 
 
Thank you to the refreshments Betty Housholder and Lorna and Larry Azevedo 
 
Next month is refreshments Cathy and Tom Miles 
 
Pick up brochures at the front table 
 
Meeting is adjourned at 8:36 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted Jessica Lance, 2017 Secretary 

mailto:dribblebit@comcast.net
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                                         The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month at  
 

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

 
7:00 PM   

The Enchantment Flyer is  published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing. 

If you have something you would like to submit, please contact  Linda at 505 459 5897 or email     
lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Thanks for reading and keep on a T’ing! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 

                  “You can’t build a reputation on what you are going to do”     Henry Ford 


